lmmanuel Christian Reformed Church
November 1, 2020
WELCOME TO IMMANUEL!
We’re glad that you joined us, and we pray that you will encounter God through prayer, worship, and his word.
9:30AM

Guest Pastor Dr Fred Johnson
Offerings:  General Fund & Building Fund
5:30PM

Guest Pastor Ron Noorman

I Peter 1:10-16
Ready for Action
Offering:  Mel Trotter Ministries
NURSERY

Today:


9:30AM

Paige Mokma, Stephanie Miedema,

Lauren, Ellery Miedema
Next Sunday:

9:30AM

Jessica & Chloe Den Hartigh,





Lisa & Emma Vis

MEETINGS TODAY


10:45AM
Education begins
THIS WEEK
WEDNESDAY

NOVEMBER 4

6:30PM



Cadets


7:00PM



Bible Study group – Adult Ed Room
THURSDAY


NOVEMBER 5

9:00AM



Women’s Bible Study
NEXT SUNDAY – NOVEMBER 8, 2020
9:30AM

Guest Pastor Dr Fred Johnson
Offerings:  General Fund & Level 3 Tuition Assistance
5:30PM

Guest Pastor Brent Pollema
Offering:  Mel Trotter Ministries
MEETINGS – NOVEMBER 8


10:45AM
Education

10:45AM
Adult Education – sanctuary
THANKSGIVING
Happy birthday to the following who will celebrate in November!
Betty Laninga

November 4

Marideen Holtrop
November 11

Ethel Steenwyk

November 22

Patsy Holmes

November 27
Thank you to the congregation for all the cards I received over the past months due to the pandemic.  They were a welcome relief!
Also, my love and thanks for the many birthday cards.  All were greatly appreciated!

Ella Jane Newenhouse
We would like to thank the congregation for the many prayers, cards, and meals during Nathan’s 17-day hospital stay for the emergency appendectomy.  They were gratefully appreciated. 
We are also thankful to the deacons for the gift cards which helped cover travel and meal costs.  Nathan is healing slowly and has a lot of ground to cover in his academic studies at GVSU, but he is up to the challenge.

      Nelson, Pam, & Nathan Vandermeer

PRAYER REQUESTS

We express our sympathy to Bob & Gracile Boehm on the death of Bob’s brother, Otto Boehm.  May the Lord continue to comfort and uphold the family.
Laurie Kooienga (District #8) – stem cell transplant recovery

Virginia Kuipers (District #1) – surgery recovery
Joe Lems (District #6) – severe back pain
Sharon Ondersma (District #4) – M.S.

Evelyn Vander Kooi (District #2) – hospice care

Pete Van Rijs (District #7) – durable cancer remission

Homebound:  Adaline Lems, Hazel Coy, Kay Alsum
Staff:  Kris Porter, Worship Planner
Missionaries:  Revs Linda & Trevor Rubingh



   Resonate Global Mission, New City Kids GR
Young Adults:  Eli Van Dyke, Cam Van Dyken, Nic Van Rijs
Military:  Major Ron Thenn – Army (Hawaii)
CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENTS
Worship Update

1) We have begun seating in the sanctuary on a first come, first serve basis with overflow moving into the FLC.

You are welcome to sit in either the sanctuary or FLC when you arrive.

The East entrance and FLC entrance will now be used for general seating.  The elders and/or ushers will do our best to let people know when they enter, if the Sanctuary has reached capacity.

We will still be following the social distancing guidelines from previous weeks (every other row with adequate space between families in each row and masks recommended to and from your seats).

One change in seating will be that the back two rows on the east side that were "Mask Required” will now be "Mask Recommended” with the balcony still remaining "Mask Required" and Keil Street entrance still being reserved for "Mask Required" entrance.

2) We have begun evening services at our usual 5:30PM start time.
3) Looking ahead . . . we are planning on a Thanksgiving Eve service and a Christmas Day service.  More details to follow.

If you have any questions, please email them to office@immanuelcrc.com or call the church office at 616-669-9725 and Lynnea will forward them to the correct people to be answered.

Once again, thank you so much for your prayers and patience as we move through this time together.
Adult Education Series
An Adult Education series will begin next Sunday, November 8.  The elders began talking in February about getting more Adult Education based on relevant topics biblically taught for our current situation.
The first of these sessions is going to be a five-part series taught by Dr. Fred Johnson on the Christian response to the current racial situation we are in.  Dr. Johnson is a good friend of Pastor Jake's and they attended seminary together.  He is currently a Professor of History at Hope College.  This education time will be 45-minute sessions held in the sanctuary after the morning worship.
Cards/Pictures for Shut-Ins

Since many of our older members in long-term facilities haven't been able to have visitors through much of the pandemic, we would love to have our youngest artists make home-made cards and pictures for them.  If anyone would like to make a card, picture, or an encouraging note to share, please drop it off in Rachael Taylor's mailbox today.

Hand2Hand
For November, Hand2Hand is collecting canned beef stew, canned chicken & small bags of rice.  Donations can be dropped off in the Hand2Hand cart in the FLC foyer near the mailboxes.  Please consider picking up some of these items during your grocery shopping trips this month.  Thank you for your support of Hand2Hand!

FINANCIAL UPDATES

October 25, 2020
General Fund

     $5,179
Benevolent Fund


   175
Resonate Global Mission
     46

General Fund Year-to-Date
Received
      
$158,338
Budget Goal

  216,003
Over (Under)

   (57,665)

Budget received – 73%

Fiscal year – July 1, 2020 – June 30, 2021

To fulfill our 2020/21 General Fund budget, 

an average weekly offering of $12,706 is necessary.

Please tithe in faith and as your response to God’s blessings.

Contributions to Immanuel can be made in four ways:
· Weekly offerings during our worship service
· Mail a check to the church address
· Auto-giving through your bank
· Online giving through PayPal
November Corners Offering –

Community Foster Family Support
This month’s Corners Offering is going to be used to support foster families in our community.  Becky Velthouse runs both and in-person and an online support group and often comes in contact with families that could use a meal brought to them.  Funds collected this month will be used to purchase freezer meals for families when they receive a new child into their home or are having a difficult time.  

Additionally, our freezer is running low on meals for families in our congregation and our community.   If you are willing and able to make any meals or baked goods please put them in the freezer at any time.  We have a variety of family sizes so we need meals for individuals up to families.  Thank you so much for blessing families in our church family and our community as they go through difficult times. 

REQUESTED ANNOUNCEMENTS

PACE 2020/2021, Unity’s annual fund drive, began this past week.  PACE provides funds that help keep Christian education affordable.  Gifts to PACE provide every Unity student with the opportunity to build a foundation in Christ through a Christ-centered, bible-based, academically-excellent education that prepares them as leaders for Him in this world. And, because $165,000 from PACE is designated for a $275 grant-in-aid per student, ALL STUDENTS benefit! Another $175,000 from PACE is designated for tuition assistance for families who want their children to attend Unity but financially would not be able to, and demonstrate this need based on their financial application. The remaining $65,000 will go toward capital improvements.
To reach our goal of $400,000, we need your help through PACE.  Every year, the number of families who struggle to afford Christian education is growing. The year 2020 has been challenging with the pandemic affecting all areas of our lives. There are families in our community who have been impacted financially because of business shut-downs, loss of jobs, etc. And you can help! Through your gifts and pledges to PACE and the tuition assistance fund, these families will be able keep their students at Unity.

Our fundraising partner, J. Milito & Associates, Inc. are making the calls through the month of November, to over 2,000 members of the Unity community… Soon you’ll receive a call.  So, before you do, please remember to pray for PACE, and then respond generously. Thank You!

Blood Drive

There will be a blood drive on Friday, November 13, from 11:30AM - 5:15PM at Hillcrest CRC.  You may schedule an appointment by calling 1-800-REDCROSS or go online to RedCrossBlood.org.  A donor card or driver's license is required for I.D.  Donors must be 17 years old or older and weigh at least 110 lbs.  Michigan law permits 16-year-olds to give with written parental consent.  
Love INC Volunteers Wanted!
Looking for additional pairs of hands to help out in:
· Greeting at Stores
· Unloading Donations
· Recycling Metal
· Sorting Blankets & Bedding
· Sorting and Pricing Books
· Outdoor Lawn Care
· Artists who do Calligraphy or Chalk Paint
· Parents & Kids - Hanging Clothing & Flattening Bags for Resale
Email Volunteer@loveinthenameofchrist.org for more information today! [image: image1.png]



